
January 31, 2022 
 
 
 
To All Interested Parties: 
 
The Los Angeles City Employees’ Retirement System (LACERS) is 
seeking proposals from business entities interested in providing Actuarial 
Consulting Services for LACERS.  The contract has a term limit of three 
(3) years and will be awarded in accordance with the terms and conditions 
listed in the Request for Proposal (RFP). 
 
The proposal packet may be obtained online on January 31, 2022  at two 
locations: 
 

https://www.lacers.org/rfps-contracting-opportunities 
https://www.rampla.org/ (formerly https://www.labavn.org) 

 
Proposals are to be completed and submitted by the deadline indicated 
below. Late submittals will not be accepted. 
 
Proposal Submittal Deadline: Wednesday, March 9, 2022 at 4 PM PST 
 

Electronic (preferred): 
https://lacers.app.box.com/f/049136ea88e04683aec05114c990ce
09 

   
Mail: 
Los Angeles City Employees’ Retirement System 
202 West First Street, 5th Floor 
Los Angeles, CA 90012-4401 

 
If you have any questions regarding this RFP, please contact John Koontz 
via e-mail at john.koontz@lacers.org. 
 
All questions and addenda that arise from this RFP will be posted on-line 
at https://www.lacers.org/rfps-contracting-opportunities. It is the proposing 
entity’s responsibility to monitor the website for updates to the RFP’s 
questions and addenda. 

https://www.lacers.org/rfps-contracting-opportunities
https://www.rampla.org/
https://www.labavn.org/
https://lacers.app.box.com/f/049136ea88e04683aec05114c990ce09
https://lacers.app.box.com/f/049136ea88e04683aec05114c990ce09
mailto:john.koontz@lacers.org
https://www.lacers.org/rfps-contracting-opportunities

